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National Redress Scheme            
John Price and Toby Browne-Cooper attended a meeting at St Mary’s with other representatives 
from Hale, Guildford Grammar, Perth College, St Hilda’s and All Saints in regard to the Redress 
Scheme. The meeting was facilitated by Peter Laurence of Anglican Schools Australia and Eric 
Ross-Adjie, the Chancellor of the Diocese of Perth. 
 
CIS Evaluation Visit            
The School received a very positive review from the CIS Evaluation Team (26 to 31 August). The 
team commented that the boys displayed confidence, were able to communicate on a number of 
levels and were extremely well mannered. The staff were recognised as being exceptional at their 
profession, delivering a broad curriculum and full range of co-curricular programs. The Boarding 
program and management of all aspects of Boarding received a high commendation. 
 
Prep School House names                         
We have commenced the process to rename the Prep School Houses, with the communicating of 
the new names coinciding with the completion of the new Prep School build this year. During the 
week commencing 27 August all Prep teachers and boys were informed of the decision to reinvent 
the House names in consideration of our Aboriginal culture. The process will involve our Prep 
School Prefects engaging with Noongar leaders to identify four animals that that boys feel a strong 
connection with and that are significant in the Noongar Nation. 
 
CIS Accreditation                           
The Accreditation Report from CIS will be available to the School by the end of the year. 
 
Staffing         
Appointments 

 Naomi Bughiu: Mathematics Teacher 

 Carol Campagnoli: Residential Housemother 

 Kim Rutland: Mathematics Teacher 

 Patrick White: Science Teacher  
 
Resignations 

 Richard Wright: Head of Preparatory School 
 
Head of Preparatory School appointment         
This advertised position closed on 24 August 2018 with 28 applicants. Thank you to Dr Caroline 
Goossens for being part of the interview panel. An appointment will be made by the end of Term 
3. 
 
Year 3         
In 2019, an additional class for Year 3 will commence with a minimum of 20 students in each class. 
The interest in positions in Year 3 admissions is well supported by our phases of learning and 
Admissions will continue to review the information and data available from tours and enquiries to 
determine if this represents a shift in the intake year for the School. 
 
PSA results  
It has been an impressive season of winter sport for the School. Following PSA premiership wins in 
Firsts Tennis (Corr Cup), Water Polo (Dickinson Shield), Rowing (Hamer Cup) and Swimming 
(Tregonning Cup) earlier this year, the School’s latest trophy additions include the Ray House Cup 
in Hockey and Moyes Trophy in Cross Country. Since 1957, the School has won a total 84 PSA 
premierships with 41 premierships between 1957 to 2004 and 43 premierships since 2005. Six 
premierships is the best sporting outcome by the School since joining the PSA. 
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River access                   
The newly renovated river access was officially opened on Friday 14 September. This renovation 
will allow students to engage in classroom activities e.g. marine studies, PE, Prep School integrated 
units of enquiry and Indigenous and environmental studies. This will also provide better access to 
the sheds and river for our rowing students. 
 
School funding                                                                                                                                                
A few weeks ago Senator Birmingham assured those attending the ISCA-AHISA Education Forum 
in Canberra that the Turnbull Government would not pursue ‘side deals’ in funding for non-
government schools. With Malcolm Turnbull’s departure from Parliament and Senator Birmingham 
taking up a new portfolio, it is natural to wonder whether the recent tumultuous change in 
political fortunes will affect federal schools’ funding arrangements. 
 
New Minister for Education and Training  
As shared in my email to Council on Tuesday 28 August, Dan Tehan has been appointed as the 
new Minister for Education and Training. This change brings about more uncertainty around the 
newly proposed funding model. 
 
MySchool                                                                                                                                                             
School principals are suggesting that the MySchool website is doing more harm than good as “it 
publishes data without context”. It encourages parents to compare school against school, similar 
to comparing home loans, and completely undermines the integrity of the teaching profession. It 
is aimed at short-term headlines and leader boards, rather than the good of the children of our 
nation. 
 
Elite schools funding                                                                                                                                    
Some of Queensland's most influential independent private schools are firing a warning shot 
at the Federal Government, urging it not to give any special funding deal to the Catholic sector. 
The head of Independent Schools Queensland (ISQ), which represents pre-eminent schools, 
including Anglican Church Grammar School, Brisbane Boys' College and Brisbane Girls 
Grammar, said he would not support cash being ripped from their schools for "political 
appeasement". 
 
 












































